

## Shin Yat Tong On Yat Kindergarten

## Invitation letter for the first "Hong Kong Egg Grand Gala 2022"

31st May, 2022

Dear Parents,

Organized by GP44 Ltd. and co-organized by Yes Solution Ltd., the first "Hong Kong Egg Grand Gala 2022" will be held on 3/6(Fri) at 1:30p.m. in Kwun Tong promenade. The rich activity includes an award ceremony of the "10,000-person Colorful Egg Wall Design Competition", the exhibition of shortlisted artworks, game booths with prizes, variety show performances and a lighting ceremony of the "Lighting Egg Sea Photo Scene" held at 7:00p.m.

Egg balancing is a traditional festival activity at Dragon Boat Festival. That means good luck and "stand up". The theme of the activity is "Balancing Eggs and Making Wishes for the City", hoping Hong Kong citizens to encourage each other, promote mutual blessing and made wishes for Hong Kong to overcome the severe epidemic. At the same time, students would have a deeper understanding of traditional Chinese culture through the activity.

The activity is of a charitable nature. The organizer will donate all funds raised after deducting expenses for charitable purposes. Therefore, it is very educational and worth promoting. Our school also actively gets involved in it. Recently, we have asked the organizer for admission tickets to all students.

Besides, we are grateful for being informed by the organizer in the morning that our work of "10,000-person Colorful Egg Wall Design Competition" submitted yesterday has been successfully shortlisted. The work co-produced by teachers and students would be exhibited on the spot on the event date, even there is a chance to compete for the first,

second, third runner-up or the top 20 best school award. Principal Ms. Mak and Vice-Principal Ms. Wong have been invited to attend the event. We hope that parents and students will also actively participate to make wishes and take pictures for supporting.

Enclosed is a student admission ticket for the activity (the back side is booth game ticket). You can accompany your children to attend without purchasing additional tickets. You can buy the extra tickets on the spot if needed. Please keep the ticket safe as there will not be reissued if lost. Hope to see you there!

Wish you all happy Dragon Boat Festival!

Yours faithfully,



General Office